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To the Stevens Community:  

I am pleased to share with you the annual Strategic Plan Progress Report for Year 8, marking the 
period of FY20 (July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020) and for enrollment and related statistics for Fall 2020. 

Despite the highly unusual and unprecedented circumstances of the past year starting with a 
cyberattack in August 2019 and continuing with a sudden and lengthy transition to remote teaching 
and business operations in March 2020 as a result of the pandemic, Stevens made substantial 
progress toward a number of goals. This serves to underscore the strong foundation that Stevens has 
built in its academic and business enterprises in the last eight years.  

I am incredibly proud of the work that we have undertaken together to realize the goals set forth in 
our 10-year strategic plan. Stevens is well prepared to continue its upward trajectory in the years 
ahead. 

Per aspera ad astra,  
 

 
 
Nariman Farvardin 
President 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.stevens.edu/about-stevens/strategic-plan/annual-reports/year-8-report

